
Halifax	Beautification	Committee	Meeting	Minutes	-	5/17/21	
	
Present:	Jeanne	Kling,	Amy	Troup,	Adrian	Barclay,	and	Michelle	Barclay	
	
Jeanne	called	the	meeting	to	order	at	3:05	p.m.		
	
1.	The	minutes	for	the	meeting	on	3/8/21	were	approved	unanimously.	
	
2.	Jeanne	brought	the	committee	up	to	date	on	the	current	budget.	The	General	
Expense	account	contains	$112.01.	The	Gift	Fund	contains	$2.	The	Peg	Fitzgerald	
Garden	fund	contains	$4,215.75.			
	
3.	We	discussed	Spring	Clean-Up	Day	and	the	fantastic	turnout.	Two	dumpsters	of	
trash	were	filled	to	overflowing.		
	
4.	The	committee	talked	about	the	Adopt-a-Planter	program,	specifically	two	
planters	at	the	back	of	Town	Hall.	We	will	continue	to	search	for	volunteers	to	
officially	adopt	those	planters.		
	
Amy	made	a	motion	to	look	for	volunteers	until	Tuesday,	May	25,	2021.	If	none	are	
found	by	then,	Amy	will	fill	the	planters	herself	before	Memorial	Day	so	that	the	
balance	of	the	general	expense	account	of	the	HBC	can	be	returned	to	the	town's	
General	Fund.	This	motion	was	seconded	by	Adrian.	All	were	in	favor.	
	
The	Council	on	Aging	is	not	currently	using	their	building.	Therefore,	we	discussed	
moving	that	planter	from	the	CoA	to	the	Water	Dept.	or	the	museum.	Amy	agreed	to	
ask	at	the	Water	Dept.	about	moving	the	planter	there.		
	
5.	The	committee	agreed	to	schedule	the	next	meetings	for	June	21,	2021	at	1	p.m.	
and	August	16,	2021	at	1	p.m.	
	
6.	The	meeting	adjourned	at	3:40	p.m.	
	
Submitted	5/17/21	by	Michelle	Barclay	


